MEMORANDUM OF MEETING
WOORE PARISH COUNCIL PLANNING WORKING GROUP
13th MARCH 2015

PRESENT
Cllr S Clifford, Chairman Woore Parish Council
Cllrs M Blake M Moore
J E Parkes Clerk to Woore Parish Council

Mr A Mortimer, SC, Policy & Environment Manager
Mr E West, SC, Principal Policy Specialist, Strategy & Policy

The meeting was called following our request to SC for Woore Parish to be designated as a ‘Neighbourhood Plan Area’ and their subsequent qualified reply.

Cllr Clifford outlined in detail, the reasons why the PC have made the application, please see the attached copy of the presentation. Mr Mortimer stated that SC were awaiting the Inspector’s report on the SAMDev hearings, and it was expected that the’ Local Plan’ would then be adopted by June 2015. Currently, Much Wenlock was the only Parish where statutory notices had been completed and their plan is proceeding. Further Parishes, Kinnersley, Broseley Albrighton Stoke Heath & Shifnal are in the early stages of making formal applications. Messrs Mortimer & West outlined their
BASIC CONDITIONS FOR SUPPORTING A PC APPLICATION WERE AS FOLLOWS
The provision of supporting a plan has financial & resource implications to SC
The plan must contain the number of extra dwellings the Parish would like to see built over the plan period.

Cllr Moore explained that we had already substantially exceeded the figure for new dwellings in our current plan and it is our intention that no further large scale developments be approved. 
Mr Mortimer stated that it would be difficult for them to support an application on this basis. However, he did advise that the consideration was being given to extending the Local Plan period from 2026 to 2036. Cllrs had already indicated that in changed circumstances, we might see a case for additional development in the mid-2020s and a phased approach such as this could be acceptable to SC, taking into account also the next stage of SC’s Local Plan, with development 2026-36 brought into our Plan. 
Mr Mortimer also drew Cllrs attention to the option of a ‘Neighbourhood Plan Lite’ although it would not currently have statutory powers. Cllrs were keen to investigate this option further, as the Council would not wish to make firm policy decision now for that period, but perhaps consider phased developments if the extended period was adopted.

Mr Mortimer did advise that we are unable to opt out of our current Community Hub’ status.

It was agreed that :-
SC will commence the statutory consultation process and then apply for the available grant money to cover their administration costs
We should  defer any immediate action to early 2016, by which time the Local Plan will be adopted and some decision may have been made on extending the period to 2036. We can in the meantime, fully investigate the grant facilities available under Central Government ‘Locality Fund’ (the grant for which the PC had already agreed to apply for when available) and also firm up our arrangements with a specialist planning consultant.
